
If you think back to the Charleville
– Quilpie Road to how it was ten
years ago there is a lot more full
eight metre width pavement now
and many causeways have been
upgraded and widened. I think
back to a meeting I had with the
Transport and Main Roads (TMR)
Director General ten years ago
and he said “It won’t happen
overnight but we will get there in
time”. TMR have just announced a
$2M spend on the section of road
between the Tobermory Road and
the Eromanga Road turnoffs. This
section has a number of blind hills
and narrow causeways and it is
heartening to see this upgrade
happening.
The moral of the story is – you
have to be consistent and
persistent in your message. We
didn’t start asking for
something different after five
years or when nothing seemed
to be happening. We have
banged on about road and
causeway widening for a
decade and when the money is
there it is an easy decision for
TMR to know where to spend it.
Our engineering staff have also
been very proactive in this space.
We should all appreciate this latest
project coming on the back of the
number of widening projects
between Quilpie and Charleville
over recent years. So thank you
TMR!
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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
Roads
Local Government has always
been regarded as being about
“roads, rates and rubbish” and
although it is much more about
economic development and
advocacy now the three ‘R’s are
still a large part of what we do. As
a rural rate payer I still believe that
the property’s access road is the
most important thing that the
council is responsible for and it is
the one thing rural landholders will
comment on the most and with the
most passion.
It is the ‘main’ roads, however,
that are the most important
because everyone uses them and
the whole social and economic
fabric of our community can’t exist
without them. The Diamantina
Development Road (Charleville to
Windorah) is our main highway
and our most important and
busiest road. It is the most
discussed and most complained
about road by a country mile. I, as
mayor, and council generally, has
consistently advocated for
improvements to this road time
after time, year after year. At times
you feel like you are bashing your
head against a brick wall but we
are actually making progress,
albeit slowly!

Foot and Mouth Disease (FMD)
I don’t need to remind anyone of
the disease threats at the moment
and we need to include Lumpy
Skin Disease (LSD) in the
discussion as well as
acknowledging the impact the
Varroa Mite is having on the bee
industry. Council and the wider
council organisations I sit on have
all expressed our concerns in
correspondence to the responsible
ministers and the state and federal
departments are certainly taking
the issues very seriously, probably
more so than they appeared to be
a few months ago.
Possibly the most important
presentation I have seen was from
an experienced biosecurity officer
who had been dealing with these
threats for decades. He indicated
that the threat from LSD is higher
than FMD simply because it is
carried by mosquitos. He did
stress that FMD already exists in
most of Asia, Africa and South
America and that everything
Australia has done to date has
worked and there is no reason why
it won’t continue to work. The
highest risk of it getting in to the
country is still in illegal food
products, a much higher risk than
on someone’s shoes. He did give
me some confidence in the
security in place but the risk of
FMD is something I have been 
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aware of all my life so at least this
latest scare will galvanise our
government agencies to mitigate
the risk that is always there and to
reinforce to everyone what the
horrendous consequences will be
if these diseases ever get into the
country. 

From a local perspective it has
highlighted the need to put more
emphasis on our feral pig control
and our future baiting programs
should reflect that.

Local Doctor
As everyone would be aware we
have been without a doctor in
Quilpie for extended periods this
year – sixty days without a doctor
up to the beginning of August.
Council has been in discussions
with South West Health and Rural
Health operators trying to find a
solution. We have discovered
some issues which may have
contributed to the problem and we
will work with SWHHS to alleviate
them. We are looking at all options
at the moment. 
I would stress however that we
only hear glowing reports about
the hospital and the RFDS
provides a terrific service as well.
At least COVID is slowly
disappearing from the vernacular,
the sooner the better if you ask
me. After the first few months of
the pandemic when it became
apparent that the risks weren’t
going to be as bad as first thought. 
.

I have always felt that the whole
thing was overblown and I stand
by that. Over the course of human
history it has been established that
fear is the easiest way, maybe the
only way, to get large populations
to do what you want them to do.
That happened with COVID and is
also happening with climate
change. The level of fear doesn’t
always reflect the actual risk but it
allows populations to be
persuaded to accept imposed
conditions that they normally
wouldn’t. In some European
countries now people are being
told to not set their air coolers
below 27 degrees as power
networks come under pressure
and prices skyrocket. That’s what
is coming here unfortunately. 
Anyway let’s be positive and enjoy
the lovely season. Our rural
commodities are holding up, our
gas and oil industry is powering
on, all our businesses are busy
and our tourists are here in good
numbers enjoying our world and
why wouldn’t they? There is no
better place to be!!

Kind regards,
Stuart Mackenzie

Mayor      

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100068665398397


Council Meeting Wrap Up

The Unconfirmed Minutes of  the Ordinary Meeting of Council held on Tuesday 16 August 2022 are available in full
on Council's website: www.quilpie.qld.gov.au

In accordance with Local
Government Regulations,
Council approved sole
supplier arrangements for
various items, where Council
is satisfied that there is only
one supplier reasonable
available to provide the
goods and services listed, or
because of the specialised or
confidential nature of the
services sought.
Appropriately delegated staff
are authorised to form
contractual arrangements
with various entities where
Council’s requirements are
consistent with the scope of
the sole supplier
arrangements. Sole suppliers
will be reviewed on a
quarterly basis.

In accordance with S228(9)
of the Local Government
Regulation 2012, Council
resolved not to accept any
tender submissions received
for Tender T21 21-22
Construction of Two (2) x
Four (4) Bedroom Houses.
New annual residential
tenancy lease agreements
were entered into for the two
residential properties in the
town of Quilpie – Pegler
Street and Galah Street –
with Ergon Energy
Corporation Limited
Council adopted a Tender
Consideration Plan for the
supply and delivery of two x
four bedroom & two x five
bedroom houses from Hoek
Modular Homes, to the value
of $2,037,000.

All departments of Council
(excluding limited critical
services) will close down for
the Christmas / New Year
period as of close of business
on Friday 16 December 2022,
with normal operations to
recommence on Tuesday 03
January 2023.
A contract was awarded for
the provision of Property
Management Services for
Quilpie Shire Council to Grant
Daniel & Long Pty Ltd trading
as Nutrien Harcourts GDL
(ABN 15 077 478 801) for the
period of two years with an
option to extend for one year
(2+1).




Council received this message from the Hamlyn Family, to our community



Works have begun on relocating
the pedestrian crossing from the
corner of Buln Buln and Jabiru
Streets to a safer position further
west on Buln Buln Street. Please
take care when driving in the
area.

The refurbished Bicentennial
Park playground was opened
with a lunch time celebration on
Tuesday 16 August. The children
and adults attending enjoyed the
ceremony and playing on the
new equipment. No children were
harmed in the cutting of the cake.

Engineering Works Update

Works are progressing on
sealing the next section of the
Adavale Red Road. Works
commenced with Council staff
and contract plant to seal the first
5 kilometres of the road. The first
seal is due around 16 September
weather permitting. Council is
aiming to seal the 5 km and a
further 1.3 km by the middle of
November. Once this work is
completed, the first 12.6 km will
be sealed. This will leave only
16.7km of gravel to seal in future
works. This will make the trip
from Quilpie to Adavale much
easier, and provide safer access
for caravans to visit Adavale to
enjoy the delights of the town.

Works are underway to lay two
town blocks of water main in
Quarrion Street. This work will be
done over the next two months.
Some disruptions to driveways will
occur occasionally. 
Council asks for you to take care
when driving in Quarrion Street,
and apologises for any
inconvenience caused by the
disruptions to the water supply.



Quilpie Shire Council is seeking an Executive
Assistant to the CEO, and Grants Officer.
This could be your next career step - it's a
challenging and fulfilling role that sees you

making a worthwhile contribution to the
community.

Council is willing to train the right applicant - if
you have good written and oral communication
skills, ability to multi-task and problem solve,

this could be the job for you.  
Join a fantastic team with professional

leadership in our vibrant little town.

The Hon David Littleproud
(MP) has announced the
2022-23 Volunteer Grants
Volunteer Grants are about
strengthening communities by
increasing participation in
volunteering. 
 The objectives of Volunteer
Grants are to: 
· Help community organisations
to support the efforts of
Australia’s volunteers; 
· Help community organisations
to support the inclusion of
vulnerable people through
volunteering; and
· Encourage, support and
increase participation in
volunteering.
 Grants of between $1,000 and
$5,000 will be available to
eligible not-for-profit community
organisations to support the
efforts of their volunteers. 
More informatiion is available
from Council's Grants Officer
on 07 4656 0500.



Google youtube to find

these webinars







Telstra has turned on a
brand-new SMS scam filter
feature to better protect you
from scam text messages
by blocking them at the
network level before they
even reach your mobile
device. For more
information:
https://exchange.telstra.com
.au/blocking-scam-text-
messages-before-they-
even-reach-you/





Rick Milosevic Memorial Official Opening 27 August 2022

The Memorial pays tribute to
Lance Corporal Stjepan ‘Rick’
Milosevic, Sapper James Martin
and Private Robert Poate all killed
on operations in Baluchi Valley
Afghanistan on 29 August 2012.
This week marks the 10th
anniversary of their deaths. A
rogue Afghan soldier killed them in
what was referred to as a "green
on blue" incident.

At the time of his passing, Lance
Corporal Milosevic was a Crew
Commander of both a Bushmaster
Protected Mobility Vehicle and
ASLAV (Australian Light Armoured
Vehicle).

Army comrades and the families of
those soldiers who fell alongside
him travelled from as far as
Darwin, Canberra and Victoria to
attend the service.

The location for the memorial is
significant for locals and Lance
Corporal Milosevic's family alike,
with many using the destination as
a rest point, or a party destination,
on the way back to town. 

"It's a high point; once you come
down off the jump-up, you're not
far from Quilpie; you're 50
kilometres from home," Mayor of
the Quilpie Shire Council Stuart
Mackenzie said.
Rick is remembered with love and
respect by his community.



Overgrown Allotments
An overgrown property, whether residential or commercial, which in the opinion of an
authorised council officer may:
• attract or harbour reptiles or vermin; or
• seriously affect the visual amenity of the allotment
An overgrown property can be both a nuisance and a danger to neighbours and the
community. Please note that all residents have a responsibility to keep their properties neat
and tidy to improve the appearance of our community, remove places for vermin and reptiles
to breed and reduce health risks.

Council is required to give the owner reasonable time to clear the overgrown material. If this is
unsuccessful, Council may give warning of an intent to enter the property and clear it. The
costs of clearing a block of overgrown vegetation will be the responsibility of the owner or
occupier of the land. Please be aware that this process takes time. 
Should you be aware of an overgrown property please report it to Council to investigate and
action.

Unsightly properties
Unsightly properties can occur when objects or materials are brought onto or allowed to
accumulate on residential or commercial property which results in seriously affecting the
aesthetic of the local community. Materials generally classified as unsightly include discarded
or disused machinery, second-hand materials and similar objects, as well as derelict vehicles,
old whitegoods, building materials and household waste.

Responsibilities of residents
Keeping your yard free from overgrown vegetation and objects makes our residential streets
more visually appealing for everyone. Here are a few tips on good ways to keep order in your
home:
• Store goods out of sight in your garage and shed.
• Ensure you put your rubbish out for collection each week.
• Store objects and materials out of view and neatly stacked off the ground to ensure they do
not harbour vermin.
• Dispose of old vehicles and machinery – some metal recyclers may collect and remove them
free of charge.
• Cut or slash your grass regularly (whether dead or alive)
• Grass on larger properties is not expected to be maintained to the extent of a lawn in the
township area.
• Organise for someone to come and maintain your yard if you are going away for a period of
time.

Keeping Quilpie 'Simply Unique'





For  more information:
https://brisbanesde.eq.edu.au/enrolments/ekindy








https://brisbanesde.eq.edu.au/enrolments/ekindy


Thursday 8 September 2022
R U OK? Day is Thursday 8 September 2022. It's our national day of action when we remind

Australians that every day is the day to ask, 'are you OK? ' and start a meaningful conversation
whenever they spot the signs that someone they care about might be struggling with life.

https://www.ruok.org.au



Women’s Health Week, 5-11 September
2022, is a timely reminder for women to take
positive and practical steps to being healthy
in mind and body. For more information on
how to celebrate Women’s Health Week
visit www.womenshealthweek.com.au

QCWA Centenary Ball on 6 August
commemorated 100 years of CWA
giving to Queensland Communities.

Many thanks to everyone who
attended and contributed to the

celebration. If you would like to join
CWA contact Lorraine on 

 04198702576




